

Please Contact the Clerk's Office to View Additional Pages, Attachments, or Images Related

Baumb, Nelly

From: Rima Khoury <rima@fumari.com>
Sent: Friday, July 31, 2020 4:10 PM

To: Fine, Adrian; DuBois, Tom; Cormack, Alison; Filseth, Eric (Internal); Kniss, Liz (internal); Kou, Lydia;

Tanaka, Greg; Council, City

Subject: City of Palo Alto Flavored Tobacco Ban

Attachments: 20200707 SB 793 Hookah Exemption Senator Hill.mp4

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Dear Mayor and Councilmembers,

Before you inadvertently vote to ban the thousand year cultural tradition of hookah in the City of Palo Alto please understand the facts.

There is no teen hookah epidemic. The FDA and CDC reports have made it clear that hookah is not the problem with youth. There are no facts that support a ban on hookah.

Hookahs are not being confiscated in schools. Hookahs are 3 feet tall and cannot be easily concealed in your pocket or backpack like vape. Hookahs take 25 – 30 minutes to set up and need hot coals, therefore it cannot be smoked during recess in the bathroom at school. Hookah's cost over \$200 for all the parts and accessories, making it out of reach for most kids.

California Gov. Gavin Newsom stated in his executive order address on September 16, 2019 that "hookah is not the problem in classrooms".

Furthermore, FDA recently stated in their Guidance for the Industry dated January 2020 that although data shows that flavored tobacco entice youth, that such data does NOT appear to raise comparably urgent public health concerns with youth usage of hookah products because the lower prevalence of youth use of these products suggests that they do NOT appear to be as appealing to youth at this time. Emphasis added.

Hookah is not the problem.

Yet hookah is becoming collateral damage in the war against vape. Hookah is not vape. Hookah has been practiced for over a thousand years by Arabs, Persians, Armenians, Turks and Indians, many of which have immigrated to America and still practice their cultural traditions. Hookah is the center piece of social gatherings and is often offered to guests as a sign of hospitality and respect.

Many immigrant small business owners have built their business doing what they know from their home country. Often times they work 20 hour days, seven days a week to support multiple generations of their family. Rather than banning hookah and crippling these immigrant small business owners, consider passing reasonable regulations that address youth usage and access. Many of these business owners that have been operating legally for years would be happy to work with law makers to address youth access issues. These hookah lounge and retailer owners often have several years remaining on their leases and have personally guaranteed their leases. They will not only lose their business, but their homes and no longer be able to support their family and extended family.

A tobacco flavor ban is a ban on hookah because it only comes in flavors. Even hundreds of years ago hookah was made with molasses and honey.

The federal government has recently passed a 21 and over minimum for tobacco products across all fifty states. In addition, the FDA has passed an e-cigg ban on flavored cartridges. September 9, 2020 is the FDA deadline for all vape and hookah products to be accepted for FDA review, after which any products without FDA authorization will be unlawfully on the market and their products seized and injunctions restricting sales will be issued along with fines and

penalties. The federal government is addressing the youth access issue and also providing legislation across the board, eliminating the patchwork of laws from city to city and closing loop holes for bad actors to skirt the law.

Please note that hookah has been exempted from the California State flavored tobacco ban, SB793, because of its cultural significance and that it is fundamentally different from vape. Please see attached video of Senator Hill, author of the bill, explaining why hookah was exempted from SB793 at the Senate Appropriations hearing on June 25th, 2020. This bill passed with 31 yes and 4 no votes and will now go to the Assembly for a vote.

Senator Hill learned the difference between vape and hookah and understood that hookah was not the problem and took steps to exempt it due to its cultural significance. We ask that the City of Palo Alto do the same.

Please exempt hookah and preserve our cultural tradition. Thank you.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9qlUH3hmvUc

The Culture of Hookah | An Exploration of History and Tradition



RIMA KHOURY, ESQ. GENERAL COUNSEL (619) 331-3535 EXT. 723 FUMARI INC.

The information in this email is confidential. It is intended only for the use of the individuals or entities named above. You are hereby notified that if you are not the intended recipient, or employee or agent responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, any use, dissemination, distribution or copying of the information in this email is strictly prohibited. If you receive this email in error, please notify us immediately by telephone and delete the original. Thank you.